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NOTICE OF REVIEW WRITTEN STATEMENT FOR PLANNING 

REFERENCE 23/00784/FLL  

Alterations and extension to dwellinghouse at

Ardbeag North Street Burrelton Blairgowrie PH13 9NZ 

Introduction 

The Planning application was submitted to undertake alterations, demolition of a previous 
extension and provide a new extension to the property. 

In the Planning Officer’s Report of Handling there are two preliminary issues of concern
which indicates that the Planning application has not been given proper consideration.  

1. No evidence of the Planning Officer visiting the site; and, 
2. There is men�on of the Perth & Kinross Placemaking Guide 2020, which states - “A 

single storey rear extension of 4m depth, from the original building’s rear wall, would 

in many circumstances be acceptable; even if directly on a property boundary. 

Therea�er the extension would have to step back from the boundary at an angle of 

45 degrees from a point 4m from the original back wall of the property”.

However, the following is addi�onal guidance – ‘Some relaxa�on of these standards 

may be considered where the extension is to the north of an affected neighbour or not 

impac�ng on a neighbouring habitable room window.’ 

The applicant’s property is to the north of the affected neighbour and although there 

is a neighbouring window the proposed extension is no more onerous in rela�on to 

‘overshadowing’ than the exis�ng extension.

If a site visit had been undertaken, it would have iden�fied the neighbour’s 

cumula�ve extensions extend well beyond the applicant’s proposed extension.

The only other part that I would like to contest relates to ‘Visual and Residen�al Amenity’

The first point raised relates to the depth of the extension – as men�oned above this is no 

more onerous than neighbouring extensions. 

The second point relates to the appearance of the ‘awkward roof junc�on’ – it’s a proposed 

flat roof designed to minimise impact and adjoins the exis�ng pitched roof. The roof junc�on 

is a standard design and is a typical roof junc�on.

The final point relates to footprint areas and percentage increases. Older stone co�ages 

generally have an external wall thickness of 750mm compared to modern extensions of 

350mm. A be�er way to evaluate floor area is by understanding the current accommoda�on 

provision and whether the proposals are reasonable or extending beyond what is 

reasonable.  

The one good point I would suggest is that the Report of Handling confirmed that the 

proposed extension would not lead to over-development of the garden ground.
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